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05 December 2011
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: DRAFT minutes for the 05 December 2011 FFDRWG meeting.

The meeting was held in the RDP 3C Meeting Room, Portland OR.  In attendance:

	Last
	First
	Agency
	Office/Mobile
	Email

	Bettin
	Scott
	BPA
	503-230-4573
	swbettin@bpa.gov

	Ebner
	Laurie
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4880
	Laurie.l.ebner@usace.army.mil

	Eppard
	Brad
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4780
	Matthew.b.eppard@usace.army.mil

	Filan
	Ben
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4925
	Benjamin.j.filan@usace.army.mil

	Fredricks
	Gary
	NOAA
	503-231-6855
	Gary.fredricks@noaa.gov

	Hanson
	Matt
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4934
	Matthew.d.hanson@usace.army.mil 

	Henrie
	Gary
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4831
	Gary.s.henrie@usace.army.mil

	Lane
	Nic
	BPA
	
	dplane@bpa.gov 

	Lee
	Randy
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4876
	Randall.t.lee@usace.army.mil

	Lorz*
	Tom
	CRITFC
	503-238-3574
	lort@critfc.org

	Mackey*
	Tammy
	USACE-NWP
	503-967-5733
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil

	Medina
	George
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4753
	George.J.Medina@usace.army.mil

	Meyer
	Ed
	NOAA
	503-230-5411
	Ed.meyer@noaa.gov

	Richards*
	Natalie
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4755
	Natalie.A.Richards@usace.army.mil

	Roy
	Liza
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4849
	Elizabeth.w.roy@usace.army.mil

	Ruff
	Jim
	NWPPC
	503-222-5161
	jruff@nwcouncil.org

	Schwartz
	Dennis
	USACE-NWP
	503-808-4779
	Dennis.e.schwartz@usace.army.mil

	Tackley
	Sean
	USACE-NWP
	541-808-4751
	Sean.c.tackley@usace.army.mil

	Zyndol
	Miro
	USACE-JDA
	541-506-7823
	Miroslaw.a.zyndol@usace.army.mil


*Phone
1. The following documents were provided or discussed.  (all documents may be found at http://www.nwd-wc.usace.army.mil/tmt/documents/FPOM/2010/FFDRWG/FFDRWG.html)

2.1. Agenda.  

2.2. Ebner handout

2.3. Richards handout.

2.4. Medina handout.
2.5. Roy handout.
2. Bonneville Spillway Survey & Modeling Plans.  Ebner provided photos and an update on the sediment deposition.  There is a new hole at Bay 17.  Schwartz said the team will meet to evaluate the erosion and go to ERDC to look at potential patterns, to be used in the event bays must be closed.  Corps is still working on a path forward; Ebner expects to have that by the end of this week or early the week of 12 December.  Ebner recommends looking at the 1:75 to look at the 7’ and 14’ deflectors.

3. Action Items.
3.1. Avian Predation:  Sondra Ruckwardt to contact Dan Roby regarding information on estuary bird colonies
3.2. JDA North Ladder:  Sean Tackley to send invitation to FFDRWG to attend the placement of the JDA-N electrical building.  STATUS: completed.
3.3. BON-PH2 Gatewells:  Laurie Ebner to provide a drawing of the offset in PH2 gatewells.  STATUS: completed.
3.4. B2CC Repairs:  George Medina to provide a plan and schedule for repair of the B2CC to FPOM and FFDRWG by 14 October.  STATUS: repairs will be completed prior to 1 March 2012.  
3.5.  [Dec 2011] TDA Back-Up AWS.  Tackley will send out a Doodle Poll to find a date to discuss the alternatives and find a path forward.
3.6. [Dec 2011]  BON Spillway – Ebner to set up ERDC trips for developing spill patterns
3.7. [Dec 2011] BON Spillway - Eppard to follow up on funding for NOAA travel to ERDC 
3.8. [Dec 2011] JDA/TDA Adult PIT Detection:  Tackley to set up special FFDRWG in February to discuss TDA alternatives
4. Avian Predation Actions.
4.1. Island construction.  Schwartz reported Malheur starts the week of 12 December and will be completed by 1 March.
4.2. Estuary monitoring.  No update.
4.3. San Francisco Bay is still contentious.  Fredricks stressed that this issue needs to be pushed by USACE.  

5. Lower Columbia River Survival Study.  Eppard reported the study is done.  17 May is when the river became uncontrollable.  Below are the survival/spill numbers for when spill was controlled.  Overall is the estimate for the entire season.
5.1. JDA survival estimates for 2011 30/40% spill.  Yearling Chinook- 96.7% survival/30% spill; 97.8%/40% spill; 96.8% survival overall.  Steelhead 98.4% survival/30% spill; 99.0% survival/40% spill; 98.7% survival overall.  
5.2. TDA survival estimates for 2011.  Yearling Chinook 97.2% survival/40% spill; 96.0% survival overall.  Steelhead 99.2% survival/40% spill; 99.5% survival overall.  Survival decreases as flows increased.
5.3. BON survival estimates for 2011.  Yearling Chinook 95.8% survival/100K spill; 96.0% survival overall.  Steelhead 97.6% survival/100K spill; 96.5% survival overall.  BON numbers need to be looked at more closely.  The steelhead estimates do not meet the required level of precision.
6. JSATS Transmitter Downsize.  No update on the battery, though Eppard has a meeting on 6 December, he may have more information after that.  Fredricks said he has heard there is a company looking at an injectable tag for sub-yearling chinook.  
7. JDA/TDA Adult PIT Detectors.  Tackley explained some of the options for PIT detectors at TDA and JDA.  All potential locations have some design issues which need to be worked out.  Fredricks suggested accelerating TDA over JDA.  After further discussion, Fredricks expressed frustration with the lack of progress over the years.  Eppard and Tackley asked what is the target precision level; Fredricks agreed that is a good question.  More discussion will be needed to work through the timing and location issues.
8. Lamprey Program.  Richards noted the next Lamprey Accords meeting dates.  These are on the fish calendar.
8.1. Washington Shore Ladder Improvements.  The Project has decided to repair the AWS leaks the same year the ladder improvements are planned.  This restricts the space available for cranes.  
8.2. Adult Salmon and Steelhead Studies
.  
8.3. John Day North Ladder Improvements.  Fredricks questioned whether the work could be completed in time.  N. Richards said yes.
9. Bonneville Fish Unit Trash Rake.  Schwartz reported that the B2 trashrake has changed PMs again.  Ben Filan gave a report on where the rake stands.  He is looking at different companies who are able to provide the size of rake needed.  Schwartz added that the plan includes reducing the trashrack spacing to meet lamprey criteria.  
10. B1 Turbine Ops.  Schwartz said he would like to continue the discussion as to when the open geometry would be used.  Bettin asked about using open geometry instead of spill in certain situations.  
11. The Dalles North and East Adult Fish Ladder Study.  Medina reported on the latest plan for the back-up AWS.  Tackley reported on the meeting the team had with HDR in early November.  Fredricks wanted to clarify that the recommendations are not solely from NOAA, but from the Region.  Fredricks said they may be agreeable to a system without screens, depending on where the water is coming from.  If the water is from the forebay, then there needs to be screens, for both juvenile salmonids and lamprey.  If the water is from the tailwater, there may be opportunities to forego screens.  NOAA asked for some detail about how much the cost increases as the intake elevation gets deeper.  Duration of operation also needs to be considered.  Fredricks suggested a Doodle Poll so time could be focused on this issue.  Eppard asked in the 2 February 2012 FFDRWG would be too late.  ACTION: Tackley will send out a Doodle Poll to find a date.
11.1. There is one thing that I think isn't correctly captured in the notes.   Section 11 (TDA emergency AWS) - I am certain I wouldn't have completely eliminated the potential for some compromises on screening in the forebay.  Intake depth and frequency of use need to be considered.  I remember being put on the spot a bit on that one. That is why I wanted a separate meeting to discuss this somewhat sensitive criteria issue.  See you on Friday.  Thanks,  Gary
12. B2 Corner Collector Gate Hoist.  Fredricks asked that the B2CC issues be discussed in FPOM on 8 December.
13. Turbine Survival Program.  Medina reported that the team is moving along.  They started with JDA and then expanded.  There are some data gaps the team will want to fill in.  Need to get Regional prioritization for Projects and also funding.   
14. JDA Configuration and Operation Plan.  Medina reported that the avian wires are finishing up.  A DDR for the TSW will be available next year (2012).  Plans and Specs will be provided in Autumn 2012.
14.1. COP Addendum

14.2. CAES

14.3. Permanent Top Spillway Weir (TSW).  Hanson reported the TSW will no longer be a prototype, but a permanent structure.  There will be an additional closure gate to allow for closing the TSWs in the event there is an emergency.  JDA would like the closure gate in two pieces.  There will be no changes to the shape of the weir from the prototype to the permanent structure.  
15. B2 FGE.  The team reported on the progress.  A 60% report will be available for comment.  The preferred alternatives will be developed further in the next couple of weeks.  Fredricks asked if the Region would have input on the selection of the preferred alternative.  The 60% report has a matrix of alternatives but there isn’t a numerical rating yet.  The team wanted to make sure they were on the right track before rating the alternatives.  Comments are due on the report by 5 December, however the team recognizes the need to extend the comment period.  
15.1. Roy reported on the efforts to model the variations on the slot filler.  She provided handouts.  The team is moving forward with a shorter slot filler at this time.  The 20’ slot filler is just below the top of the VBS.  Trying to design a filler that can be picked with the gantry.  Schwartz wanted to make sure Fredricks is on-board with the slot filler.  Fredricks stated there is no slot and this filler is just narrowing the gatewell.  Doing that will increase the sweeping velocities, which could increase the energy in the gatewell.  Roy said the 1:12 physical model had a constant 20’ wide gatewell.  In the field, the gatewell is wider than a constant 20’.  In the CFD model, the velocity and flow patterns better match the 1:12 physical model when the slot filler is installed.  Even with the increase in sweeping velocity, the gatewell will remain within velocity criteria.  
15.2. Medina said the intent is to build a prototype and test by September 2012.  The testing would occur just in the high flow slot, gatewell A.  Meyer asked about testing procedures since anything used to test the environment may change the environment.
15.3. Comments are due by 15 December.
16. B2 Orifices.  Medina reported that the alternatives have been ranked, evaluated and a preferred alternative has been chosen.  Schwartz just sent out the 60% report.  Cost tables are included for the alternatives.  Discussion centered around Alternative 5.  
Next NWP FFDRWG Meeting:  02 February, 2012 
 (RESCHEDULED FOR FEBRUARY 3rd)
